
 

 

Wednesday 22nd 
March 2023 

Our Lady of  Lourdes 
Catholic Primary School, TARRO 

 

PO Box 246 BERESFIELD, NSW  2322    Ph.  4966 1302     

To live God’s call through the Mercy Tradition 

RENEWAL FOR Growth 

Next P&F Meeting  9th May 2023 ALL WELCOME 

Bishop Michael Kennedy 

Last Friday night I had the privilege of attending the 
installation of our new Bishop—Bishop Michael Kennedy 
to the Diocese of Maitland Newcastle. The installation 
mass was held at the Sacred Heart Cathedral Hamilton 
and was a very special event and now a part of the    
history of the Diocese. 

Being present on such an occasion and in the company 
of many Bishops from all over Australia, the Arch   
Bishop of Sydney and the Apostolic Nuncio (Pope’s  
representative), not to mention many Priests from our 
Diocese and that of Armidale where Bishop Michael  
has come from was an honour. There were many notable 
moments which were touching during the ceremony 
which I continue to reflect upon but a couple I would 
like to share was seeing selected members of the      
Diocese greet the Bishop as a part of the service, a 
traditional part of an installation, was wonderful—
these people represented the cross section of our    
Diocese. Also the welcome to country and smoking   
ceremony given to Bishop Michael prior to entering the 
Cathedral shows the connectedness and importance of  



 

 

maintaining relationships with our indigenous       
neighbours. 
 
Bishop Michael now begins his work as what he de-
scribes as a Good Shepherd leading our Diocese. 
Please pray for Bishop Michael as he begins his im-
portant work and gets to know the people of our Dio-
cese. We look forward to him visiting our region soon. 
Have a great week! Petrina Massey 
 



 

 

Term 1 2023 

  MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

  

9 

20/3 
NAPLAN 
  

21/3 
NAPLAN 
  

22/3 
NAPLAN 
  

23/3 
Reconciliation 
6pm OLOL 
Beresfield 
Church 
  

24/3 

NAPLAN 

Catch-Up 

  

10 

27/3 
 Harmony 
Day  Wear 
Orange 

28/3 29/3 30/3 
Cross Country 

31/3 
 
*** Sunday 2/4 *** 
Way of the Cross 
Kilaben Bay 

  

11 

3/4 
 

4/4 5/4 6/4 
Holy Thursday 
Liturgy 
 
Easter Raffle 
Drawn 

7/4 
GOOD FRIDAY 

Term 2 2023 

  MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

  

1 

24/4 
Pupil Free 
Safeguarding 
Child  
Protection 
Training 

25/4 
ANZAC DAY 

26/4 27/4 
SPORT 
Gymnastics 
commences 
Yrs 3-6 

28/4 
 SPORT 
Gymnastics  
commences 
K-2 

  

2 

1/5 
 

2/5 3/5 
Stage 1 Mass 

4/5 5/5 
OLOL Athletics 

  

3 

  

8/5 9/5 10/5 11/5 12/5 
Mother’s Day 
Breakfast            
9am Liturgy 
  
***Sat 13th *** 
Sustainability Day 
10am – 2pm 
 
Kinder 2024 
Enrolments Close 

  

4 

15/5 16/5 17/5 18/5 19/5 

  

5 

22/5 
  

23/5 24/5 
Catholic Schools 
Week Liturgy 
9.30am               
Morning Tea 
Open                          
Classrooms 

25/5 26/5 

  

6 

29/5 
  

30/5 1/6 
 

2/6 3/6 



 

 

World’s Greatest Shave 
 
When Callie Brennan (S1W) and Kelsie Brennan (Kindy) 
saw their mum participate in the  
Leukaemia Foundations World's Greatest Shave last year, 
they decided that day that they wanted  to  
participate.

 

 
 
 
 

 
Both girls are cutting their long hair off and it will be donated to make  
wigs  (36cm each!) If you are able to support the girls they would really  
appreciate it.  

https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/registrant/TeamPage.aspx?teamId=142496 

All your OLOL  friends are very proud of you girls! 

HARMONY Day @ OLOL 
‘Everyone Belongs’ 

OLOL will be celebrating Harmony Day and the 
diversity of our community NEXT Monday 27th 

March. 
Harmony Day celebrates the core values of inclusiveness and 
mutual respect for one another's culture and fosters a sense 
of belonging for everyone who calls Australia their home.  
Students are to wear something orange and sports shoes/
enclosed shoes. Students can also dress in a cultural outfit or 
national costume.  
 
A special assembly will take place at 2pm under the 

COLA—All welcome!  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsecure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au%2Fregistrant%2FTeamPage.aspx%3FteamId%3D142496&data=05%7C01%7Cpetrina.massey%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7Cdf01e0da77864df201af08db1ddda4a8%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a4


 

 

Reminder: 
Students are not to arrive  BEFORE 8.30am 
Teachers are not on duty before this time and supervision is                       

not provided.                                                                                              
Access to the school before 8.30am is strictly for  STAFF ONLY. 

Apologies for any inconvenience, but this is an important                       
Child Protection matter. 

No parents/caregivers are to walk students to 
classrooms once the school day has begun. If your 

student is late and requires support after being signed in at the office a 
staff member will assist.  

  
 Mini Vinnies / Stage 3 Bake Stall 

ATTENTION EVERYBODY! 
NEXT TUESDAY 28th March we are having a bake 
stall run by the Mini Vinnies team with the assistance 
of Stage 3 cooks. There will be lots of delicious 
treats available. All treats will be 50c or $1. This 
will be a NUT FREE stall and GLUTEN FREE 
treats will be available!  
 
Be sure to bring your coins! All the money raised 
goes to Project Compassion. 
 
-Campbell Mears 

Year 5 Mini Vinnies 
 
 
 



 

 

 

OLOL P and F  

 

Easter Raffle  

 

2023 

When: Drawn after the holy 

Week Liturgy on the 6th April. 
 

What you need to do: 
• Prizes are created from donations provided by the 

generous families of our school. Please send to the of-

fice donations of anything “Easter” - eggs, baskets, 

bags, toys, anything “Easter” which you think could 

be turned into a raffle prize. All donations need to be 

at the office by Friday 31st March please. 

 

• You have to be in it to win it! Sell and buy your tickets! 

You can use the traditional method of buying the 

book of 10 tickets sent home (more available from the 

office if needed) or via Flexischools. IF USING TRADI-

TIONAL TICKETS PLEASE WRITE THE NAME OF YOUR 

CHILD ON THE TICKET ALSO SO WE KNOW WHO SOLD 

THIS. 

If you order via Flexischools we can fill in the tickets for 

you.  
• Ticket sales close Tuesday 4th 

April. Return all tickets by this 

date!! 



 

 

Project Compassion Donation Boxes 
All families have received their 
project compassion box and we 
have these in our classrooms 
also. Please continue giving 
what you can. These boxes are 
to be returned by Thursday 
6th April with students who 
bring their box in having a spe-
cial part in our Holy Week Lit-
urgy that day.  

 
Kindergarten 2024 Enrolments  

 
Enrolments are open for Kindergarten 2024! If you 
have a child wishing to start Kindergarten in 2024 
please collect an enrolment form from the office at 
your earliest convenience. 
 
If you know of a family member, friend or someone in 
the community who would like to enrol their child into 
Kindergarten at OLOL for 2024 please let them know 
ENROLMENTS ARE OPEN and to contact the school 
office by phoning 49 66 1302 or they are welcome to 
pop in.  
 
 



 

 

Due to the success of this event in 2022 it is back bigger and bet-

ter! 

We are grateful to receive the Local 

Services Grant for $2000 for the sec-

ond year in a row to support this initi-

ative. We have used this support to 

book Australian Wildlife Displays—

the kids will love this! 

We are looking forward to a great 

community event but WE NEED YOU! 

Parents volunteers are needed for a 

variety of roles including 

-Setting up and packing up the day 

-BBQ 

-Cold drinks sales 

Setting up and packing up 

The OLOL Junior Landcare Frogs 

habitat display.  

Contact Karen Tucker if you are able to assist please:  

karen.tucker@mn.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady of 

Lourdes 

Sustainability 

 Cultural Field Day 

                                               Saturday 13th May—10am-3pm 



 

 

 

Junior Landcare @ 

OLOL 

 

Last Friday our Junior Landcare group commenced at OLOL. Thank 

you to our Pastoral Care Worker Karen Tucker who is guiding these 

students. Here they are drawing frogs on paper bags which are be-

ing reused for our  

Sustainability Cultural Field Day next term.  

I wonder how many lives these bags have had—they are made 

from recycled paper, have been used for the grocery shopping, 

are being reused for the Sustainability Cultural Day—where will they 

go next? 



 

 

 

Thank you Deadly Science!  
https://deadlyscience.org.au/ 

 

The children could not  

believe their eyes when 

we received a special 

package from  

Deadly Science this week! 

 

 

 

Deadly Science is committed to providing valu-

able Science and STEM related resources to 

schools. We are incredibly grateful for their 

generous donation to us for our students! 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

           Merit Awards  Term 1 Week 8 2023 

Principal’s Awards 
Respect 

These awards are recommended by the class teacher. 

Watch this 
space. Double 
next week :) 

Watch this space. Double next week :) 


